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Hello people of Emanuel!  I am writing to you from my dorm room on the campus of California 
Lutheran University.  For the last week, I have called this place home as I attend the workshop 
titled ñExecutive Skills for Pastors.ò  This week, I have attended classes and lectures on finance, 
entrepreneurship, leadership, marketing and strategic planning, all geared toward pastors 
serving in Lutheran churches across our country.  As someone who is trained to think of the 
church in terms of language that is used around the parish (parishioner, discipleship, vocation, 
stewardship), it has been a good but difficult transition to think in the vocabulary usually 
reserved for businesses and non-profit organizations. 
 
One crossover between business and the church is the question, ñWhat is our core mission?ò  
Businesses and organizations often think in this way, ñWhat is our mission?ò  For us, we could 
more appropriately say, ñWhat is Godôs mission for us?ò    
 
What has God called the people of Emanuel Lutheran Church in La Habra, California to do 
and to be?  This question is at first kind of daunting, because I think many of us spend our 
whole lives as followers of Jesus wondering, ñWhat am I here for?ò  How much more challenging 
is it for an entire congregation to think about this!  But I take great comfort in knowing that we, 
the people of Emanuel Lutheran Church in La Habra, California, know that while we may not 
have all of the answers to these questions, we know where to start looking and listening. 
 
We look in Holy Scripture that shows us about how God interacted with his people throughout 
our history. We listen through prayer, because it is in those quiet places where we spend more 
time listening and less time talking that the Holy Spirit will whisper into our ears.  We look to our 
neighbor, because in the lives of those whom God has placed around us, we get a glimpse of 
the face of Christ. 
 
People of Emanuel, I look forward to talking with you in the coming months and asking you the 
question, ñWhat is God up to in this place?ò 
 
 
Pastor Cate Luehr 

 

Post It Notes from Pastor Luehr  
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 Heart And Hands Outreach  

 Sharing the Good News!  
  

 ñFeed My Sheepò ï John 21 

  
COMMUNITY SHARING AND CARING OUTREACH: 
 
An excerpt from the poem ñOutwittedò by Edwin Markham: 
 

He drew a circle that shut me out- 
Heretic, rebel, a thing to flout. 
But love and I had the wit to win: 
We drew a circle and took him In! 

 
Recently, Pastor Cateôs sermons have addressed being welcoming.  Some of her points addressed 
having greeters, who among other tasks, could stay at the door a few extra minutes to make sure if 
anyone was late they knew where to go, direct people to the restroom, greet people the way they 
would like to be greeted, by handshakes, hugs, etc., and make sure they felt welcome not only at 
the service but afterward when we might get to know them better.  Some of us are really good at 
remembering names and faces.  Nothing makes a newcomer feel more welcome than being 
greeted by name the next time we see theméor following up on someone we havenôt seen for a 
while and letting them know they are missed. 
 
Emanuel does a really good job of welcoming.  Some of our members, me included, were amazed 
at the kindness, concern, and friendliness shown on our first visit.  Rod Spotten, who is one of the 
most welcoming members ever, never missed an opportunity, and if he could he called people right 
away to thank them for coming and to invite them back.  What a wonderful way to make people feel 
part of us. 
 
We have other ways to be welcoming as well, even if not at the church.  Several of our members 
regularly carry the silver crosses in their pockets and share them at the grocery store, at the gym, at 
the libraryéany place they see someone where they want to share the good news.  This has been 
a special ministry for some of our older men. 
 
Remember the ñHoly Huddle?ò  We love our friends at church and want to be with them, as it 
should be.  They are our Emanuel familyé.but can we expand our love, draw the circle bigger and 
take in new Emanuel family members?  In our coffee hour and other events, letôs make the circle 

bigger and let them in! 

 
 

Watch for these upcoming opportunities: 
 

September: FRISTERS/KIDSTERS Books 
 

October: Bibles for Preschool and Third Graders 
 

November: Veteranôs Outreach 
 

December: Angel Tree(s) 
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Let us Know: 
 
Weôd love to hear from you regarding those ministries which really touch your heart and why.  What 
ideas do you have about them and how they are carried out?  Are there other areas youôd like to 
reach?  Thanks so much! 
 
 
EVANGELISM: 
 
Our blue Emanuel bags are here!  If you donôt have yours yet, there are some in Moerer Hall and 
we have more in the office.  Please use them to share the Good News as you shop!  The Holy 
Spirit will make it happen.  We just have to be willing to be the conduit. 

 
ñTake It To The Lord In Prayerò ð prayers for our church, our pastors, our world, and any special 
needs, in the Chapel or wherever you are at 8:30 on Saturday mornings.  We now have seven 
people praying every week.  Join us.  We are hoping to run out of space in the Chapel and move to 
a larger prayer space.  If you have a prayer request, please let one of the Pastors know and it will 
be lifted up.  

 
The next HAHO meeting is Saturday, August 12, at 10:00 AM.  We encourage you to join us or let 
us know your thoughts about this ministry. 
 
Thank you for your generous Hearts and Hands! 
 

 
Jeanette Parr 
Facilitator 
 

 

PLEASE HELP US KEEP YOUR INFORMATION ACCURATE AND UP-TO-DATE 
 

 

Emanuel wants to make sure we have the most recent address, phone number(s), and e-mail for 
you, so we can keep you informed.  If you move, change your number or e-mail, or some other 
change, could you please let us know?  You can give us a note on Sunday, tell Lorrie in the office at 
562-691-0656, or send an email to churchinfo@elclh.org. 
 
As many of you know, we also keep track of your contributions so that we can provide you accurate 
year-end statements.  We provide envelopes which are assigned to you if you care to use them.  If 
you forget, you can write/print your name or your envelope number on a pew envelope.  That is very 
helpful in making sure that we are posting correctly.  In the event that you make a contribution to 
Emanuel (for example purchasing items for an event) and would like to have that on 
your Emanuel contribution account, please put the receipts in an envelope and we will 
make sure that gets credited. 
 
Thank you for your loving gifts and service! 
 
Jeanette Parr 
Vice President/Administrator 

mailto:churchinfo@elclh.org
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 From the Board of  
 Parish Education  
 

 
 
 
Sunday School Class Schedule:  Sunday School classes are held weekly.  Join us on Sunday mornings 
for classes for all age groups starting at age three.  Visitors are always welcome! 
 
 
 

Classes for Preschool to 6th grade meet at 10:00 AM in Moerer Hall.  Our summer Sunday School has 
been viewing Bibleman lessons where scripture comes alive for the kids.  Bibleman leads our students to 
rely on the truth of Godôs Word to handle times where they face doubt in themselves or when others are 
spreading lies.  Each week we complete a project that reflects the lesson taught. 
 
 
 

Jr. High, Sr. High and Young Adults meet in the Youth Room at 10:00 AM with Janine Ward and Denise 
Whitcher.  We encourage all Junior High and High schoolers to come whenever they can.  Summer is 
here!  Itôs a time to study Godôs Word through an amazing Bible study. 
 
 
 

Offerings:  Our youth are discovering how important it is to help others.  At VBS, 
when students made contributions for the ñProject Care Kitsò we heard them say that 
they liked helping others.  This Lutheran World Relief Project reaches people all over 
the world. 
 
 
 

Seekers:  Seekers youth will meet again in September. 
 
 
 

Vacation Bible School (VBS) ð 
A Three Day Adventure: ñCAMP OUT:  Getting Sômore of Jesusò   

A special thank you to Cheska Cuyno as director of ñCAMP OUT:  Getting Sômore of 
Jesus.ò  The many volunteers made it an amazing weekend.  Those in our kitchen 
crew, those leading groups, the music, the story tellers, skits, games and crafts 
made VBS come alive.  The Bible Exploration allowed students to experience what it 
was really like in Bible times.  We are especially thankful for the young adults who 
allowed us to connect with the younger children and help with their understanding 
that Jesus is the Light of the World. 

 
 
 
Please continue to pray for the spiritual growth of the youth and adults. 
 
 
Board of Parish Education 
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Our Annual Vacation Bible School was held the weekend of 
July 14 - 16. This year children from preschool to sixth grade 
participated in a weekend campout and learned about the 
light of Jesus through singing, stories, crafts and games. 
This campout weekend started off with singing and dancing, 
and we learned that Jesus is the light of the world!  We deco-
rated bandanas with paint and markers, and made picture 
frames.  We followed crafts with fun games and ended the 
night with more singing and sômores by the campfire! 

 
Saturday was a full day of learning about Jesusô light. We discov-
ered many ways to share Jesusô light with others as we decorated 
lanterns and listened to 
the story of Jesus 
cleansing ten lepers, 
washing feet and, most 
importantly, willingly dy-
ing for us.  We ended 
VBS on Sunday with a 
worship service.  Fol-
lowing our worship, we 
joined together for a 

potluck lunch and worked on a service project.  Throughout 
the weekend, we collected items to assemble care kits for 
Lutheran World Relief.  Students brought bar soaps, toothbrushes, nail clippers and combs.  We 
wrapped these hygiene items in bath towels donated by the congregation.  These care kits will be dis-
tributed to children and adults around the world living in areas affected by natural disasters, extreme 
poverty and life-threatening violence. 
 
There were just 22 registered children, but 40 volunteers!  Many of the volunteers were junior high and 
senior high students and young adults.  It was an outstanding weekend experience. 


